
April 25, 2023 
 
 The Cedar County Commissioners met in the Boardroom of the Cedar County Courthouse at 8:30 am 
and the meeting was called to order as advertised, with Craig Bartels, David McGregor and Dick Donner 
answering roll call. Also, present County Clerk David Dowling. Chairman Bartels stated the open meetings 
laws are posted on the wall for public inspection.  
  Motion was made by artels and seconded by McGregor to approve the agenda. Motion carried with a 3 
to 0 vote. Motion was made by Donner and seconded by Bartels to approve the minutes from the last meeting. 
Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote.  
 Weed Supt., Justin Heikes met with the board to visit about weed growth and stated he had noting to 
report at this time. 
 Zoning Administrator, Tim Gobel called in and stated he had nothing to report and won’t be attending 
the meeting today. 
 Emergency Manager, Kevin Garvin gave the board an update on progress being made at the new tower 
site for the construction of the new tower. Kevin then talked about getting plans for the building and talked 
about getting power and electrical work completed with a contractor hired. 
 Road Supt., Carla Schmidt presented information to district one commissioner on a culvert project in his 
district. Carla then presented right of way permits for each district for review and approval. Permits were 
approved by each respective commissioner. Carla then presented information on bridges that need attention in 
each district. Carla then gave each commissioner a quarterly report on each district employee on vacation sick 
leave showing what has been used and what is remaining on their record.  
 Motion was made by McGregor and seconded by Donner to approve 4 special designated liquor licenses 
for Nissen Wine. Motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 Commissioner Bartels reported on a meeting he attended in Wayne on Northeast Nebraska department 
of Health on updating a building project. Commissioner Donner reported on Northstar Region IV meeting he 
attended and commissioner McGregor reported on Area on Aging meeting he attended. Motion was made by 
McGregor at 10 AM and seconded by Donner to discuss personnel, motion carried with a 3 to 0 vote. Motion by 
McGregor and seconded by Donner to leave executive session and go back into regular session at 10:20. Motion 
carried with a 3 to 0 vote. 
 With no further business or agenda items the meeting was declared adjourned by chairman McGregor. 
 
 
ATTEST:  ___________________________  APPROVED: _______________________________  
  David Dowling, County Clerk   David McGregor, Board Chairman 


